
REGULAR VILLAGE ACTIVITIES  

Weekdays *9.00am-3.15pm Pre-School - *Thurs 9.00-12.45pm 
Pinchmill 
School 

Tues Approx 11.00am Fishmonger in village   - call 07803201399 for info 

Tues 7.30 pm Table Tennis Club Village Hall 

Fri 9.15am -11.00am Parent/Toddler Group(term time only) Portakabin 

Fri 7.00pm—8.30pm Youth Club Village Hall 

    

REGULAR MONTHLY ACTIVITIES  
1st Sunday in each month 7.30pm Sunday Sisters The Sun Pub 

2nd Thursday in each month 3.00pm Thursday Club Committee Room 

3rd Tuesday in each month 7.30pm W.I Committee Room 

1st Wednesday in each month 7.45pm Pub Quiz The Sun Pub 

1st Tuesday every other month 7.30pm Parish Council Meetings 
(Jan/Mar/May/July/Sept/Nov) 

Committee Room 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

          Rector & Rural Dean:     Revd. Robert Evens        (782000) 
          Pastoral Asstistant:         Rosemary Drewery         (07792926004) 
          Churchwardens:             Ken Shrimpton                (781381) 
     Jane Wells                        (782462)  
          Treasurer:                       Stephen Hill                    (781064) 

  Editor:  Elaine Poulter  (781133) or email elaine.poulter@googlemail.com 
Items should be with the Editor by noon on the 25th of each month  

 
CHURCH SERVICES AT ST MARY’S FOR March (these are the regular  week-

ly services for each month – if there are any changes to these services, details will ap-

pear inside the magazine and also on the small notice board at the Lych Gate)  

Every Thursday morning  9.30am Midweek Communion (20 minutes) 

Every Sunday evening  6.00pm Benefice Evensong at Sharnbrook 

1st Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion & Rise and Shine 

2nd Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

3rd Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

4th Sunday in the month 11.00am Choral Matins 

5th Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

Parish Online: www.felmersham.net                                              March 2015 

 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
Midway through Lent, we have refreshment Sunday, it’s also called Laetare Sun-
day, which means “O be joyful Sunday.” Another name is Rose Sunday, because 
if we had them, on this day the priest would wear pink vestments. But most peo-
ple know it as Mothering Sunday. But whatever we call it, it is a time of enjoy-
ment and a relaxing of the Lenten rules of austerity.  There is an old Jewish say-
ing:   God could not be everywhere, and therefore He made mothers.  
 
Mother Church, Mother Earth, Mother of the Gods - our human mothers - all of 
them have been part of the celebration of ‘Mothering Sunday’ - as the fourth Sun-
day in Lent is affectionately known. It has been celebrated in the UK since at 
least the 16th century.  
 
During the Middle Ages, young people apprenticed to craftsmen or working as 
‘live-in’ servants were allowed only one holiday a year on which to visit their 
families and their Mother Church- which is how ‘Mothering Sunday’ got its 
name. This special day became a day of family rejoicing, and the Lenten fast was 
broken. In some places the day was called Simnel Day, because of the sweet 
cakes called simnel cakes traditionally eaten on that day. 
 
For me this Mothering Sunday will be a particularly poignant day as it will be on 
that day that I will take the last services in the benefice before taking on my new 
role as Rector in the benefice of Ashwell, Hinxworth and Newnham in north 
Hertfordshire.  
 
It will be nearly ten years since I came here as Rector and for those with long 
memories, before that I spent two and a half years as curate here, working with 
Ian Arthur. As some of you may also know, it was with some reluctance that I 
came back after my curacy. I felt somehow that it would be wrong to comeback. 
In the end after much soul-searching I applied to comeback and I am glad I did. 
 
The last ten years have been a huge privilege and although there have been tough 
times, there has been much, to return to the Laetare theme, to be joyful about. I 
would like to thank you all for the opportunity to serve in this parish and for the 
journey we have shared together. 
 
With every blessing 
 
Robert 

mailto:lorraine@felmersham.info


 

 

SERVICES AT ST MARY’S 

DURING HOLY WEEK 2015 

   

Tuesday 31st March 8.00pm Candlelit Compline 

Maunday Thursday 2nd April (the day 
Jesus was betrayed and arrested) 

9.30am Holy Communion 

Good Friday 3rd April (the day 
Jesus went to the cross) 

10.30am Walk of Witness (walk  
 with the cross to Radwell) 

Good Friday 3rd April 7.00pm The Cross of Christ 

Easter Sunday 5th April 11.00am Parish Communion 
& Rise and Shine 
  

WALKING WITH THE CROSS TO RADWELL          Rosemary Drewery 
At 10.30am on Good Friday, 3rd April, we invite everyone, families, grand-
parents, uncles and aunties (and dogs on a lead) to meet at Felmersham Church to 
begin our Walk with the Cross, to Radwell Green (traditionally this is known as 
Walk of Witness).   During this journey with the Cross we will make stops for 
the children to do readings from the Stations of the Cross. 

 

At Radwell Green, juice and Hot Cross Buns (after 
all, it is Good Friday and the buns have become a 
tradition) will be served to everyone, although 
these will be cold Hot Cross Buns! 

We look forward to seeing you - don’t forget – we 
meet at 10.30am at the Church on 3rd April, what-
ever the weather. 

CANDLELIT COMPLINE DURING LENT 
Compline will be held each evening on Tuesdays and Thursdays during March.   
You are invited to come along to the Church at 8.00pm, for this short 
(approximately 15 minutes) Service.   

Tuesdays 3rd, 17th, and 31st    and     Thursdays 5th, 12th, 19th, and 26th 

 
OUSE VALLEY DEANERY GROUP – MOTHER’S UNION MEETINGS 
The next meeting will be Communion at 2.30pm on Thursday 12th March in St Peter’s 
Church.   All are welcome – for more information please contact Jackie Biggs on 
782517 or Hazel Scott on 781559. 

VILLAGE TRADES AND SERVICES 

    Driving Instruction Jeff Henman 
782290 

    Electrical Services Martin Blizard 
782527 

  Electrical Services Mick Bowyer 
783472 

  General Building 
Renovation work 

Allan Levene         
781918 

  Odd Jobs 

(babysitting/ car wash 
gardening/house 
cleaning etc) 

Isaac Perring 
782733/075008284
04 

  Painting & Deco-
rating 

Eric Barford           
781719 

 Childminding Maxine Boswell 
782128 

IT Services 
(business or home) 

Clive Just   
781967/783246 

Chemistry/
Science 
Maths tuition 

Peter Rankin        
782897 

Piano/Guitar Les-
sons (all ages) 

Margo Payne         
782355 

Community Care 07786 344176 Driveway and Pa-
tio Cleaning 
(Radwell) 

David Rickard 
07900677851 or 
783589 

  Daisy Bank Kennels 
Cattery &Grooming 
Centre, Fully Licensed 
and Qualified 

Mrs Gee 
01234 720241 

Dog Walking, 
feeding/ boarding 

Ch. Tweeddale 
781279 

Fencing Services Tom Brett 783164 

Animal Care and 
Dog Walking 

Annette Courtney 
783164 

  Drain Clearance, 
sinks, toilets etc 

Andy Sharpe 
781180 

      

 Community Litter Pick – Parish Council 

 This year’s Community Litter Pick is booked for Saturday 28th March between 
10.00 am and noon, gathering by the Bus Shelter near the church in Felmersham 
or on Radwell Green.  All are welcome, equipment and bags will be provid-
ed.  It takes about an hour or so but it makes such a difference to the appearance 
of the parish.  We know we should not have to do it but not everyone is as 
proud of our parish as we are, so please help us if you can. 

Ouse News Deputy Distributor wanted        Editor 

I’m looking for an Ouse News distributor to provide cover for existing distrib-
utors if they are unwell or away. If you are able to help, please let me know by 
calling 781133 or  email: elaine.poulter@googlemail.com 



M B ELECTRICAL 

ALL ELECTRICAL WORK         
UNDERTAKEN 

Domestic & Commercial 

     *  Installations 

     *  Inspection 

     *  Testing 

  
FREE QUOTE & ADVICE CALL 

01234 783472 ♦   07976 406430 

Member of the NICEIC 
and 

Trading Standards Approved 

 

The Coach House 

Felmersham 
Offering Luxury 

Bed and Breakfast 
& Self Catering Accommodation 

Contact :  Wendy Mansell  -  Corn Close, Church End, Felmersham 

Tel: 01234 782808 /  07899 872144 
Email:   wendyamansell@hotmail.com 

Website:  www.thecoachhousefelmersham.com 

Reassurance when you need it most 

 Roff Avenue  48 
 Bedford  MK41 7TE 

t:   01234 359529 
    e:    bedford@nevillefuneralservice.com 

www.nevillefuneralservice.com 

W.I.                             May Mills 

You would have thought that Roy Pettit’s talk entitled ‘A Brief History of Doing 

Time’ would be rather grim, but once he had covered the topics of public flog-

gings and hangings, and the very grim conditions of prisons until post-Victorian 

times, things lightened up with anecdotes of his time as a prison officer.   We 

had interesting tit-bits such as the possible origin of ‘living on a shoe string’ be-

ing the fact that because prisoners had to pay the jailer for everything including 

food, some would hang a boot over the wall in the hope that passers-by would 

drop in a penny or two.   His singular experiences of a lifetime as a prison of-

ficer and eventual Governor of Bedford Prison proved to be an eye-opener to the 

law-abiding citizen, and you have to wonder if the ‘doing time’ of the title does 

not apply to him? 

COFFEE MORNING: SATURDAY 7th MARCH 2015      Jane Wells 

The March Coffee Morning to raise funds for the Church Restoration fund will 
be at the home of Laurie and May Mills, Felmesham, on Saturday 7th March 
at 10.30am.  

Contributions of  homemade cakes, toiletries, produce and bric a brac for the 
bring and buy stall will be most welcome. 

Please come along.  Everyone welcome. 

 

“ONE A PENNY, TWO A PENNY”                                 Lorraine Shrimpton 
The tradition of baking bread marked with a cross is linked to paganism as well 
as Christianity. The pagan Saxons would bake cross buns at the beginning of 
spring in honour of the goddess Eostre - most likely being the origin of the name 
Easter. The cross represented the rebirth of the world after winter and the four 
quarters of the moon, as well as the four seasons and the wheel of life. 

 

Robin’s Almanac’ in the early 1700s:  ‘Good Friday come this month, the old 
woman runs. With one or two a penny hot cross buns.’     Happy eating! 

 

Christians saw the Crucifixion in the cross bun and replaced 
their pagan meaning with a Christian one - the resurrection 
of Christ at Easter.  It wasn't until Tudor times that it was 
linked to Christian celebrations. During the reign of Eliza-
beth I, a decree was issued forbidding the sale of spiced buns 
except at burials, at Christmas or on Good Friday. 

The first recorded reference to ‘hot’ cross buns was in ‘Poor 

Are you interested in knowing about the mission, restoration & running of 
St Mary’s Church? 

The date of the annual PCC meeting is Tuesday, 10th March 2015, the venue is 
Committee Room in Pinchmill Community Hall and it will start at 7.30pm.  There 
are two parts to the meeting: 

1) Election of Churchwardens.  

2) Reports on mission, restoration and management of St Mary’s Church, 
election of PCC members and election of members of the Deanery Synod. 

If you are a resident of Felmersham and Radwell you are welcome to attend the 
first part of the meeting and vote for Churchwardens.  If you are a member of the 
church electoral roll you can also attend the second part of the meeting and vote 
for election of PCC and Deanery Synod members. 

If you would like to apply to apply for one of the posts (i.e. Churchwarden, mem-
ber of PCC or Deanery Synod) nomination forms are available from Linda Hoyle 
(Tel: 781803). 

We look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 10th March 2015, 7.30pm at Pinch-
mill Committee Room    Linda Hoyle PCC Electoral Roll Officer 

mailto:wendyamansell@hotmail.com


D ANTHONY 
 

  Painter & Decorator 
(est.  40 years) 

    *  Internal/External 

    *  Insurance work  
              welcome 

    *  Free estimates and  
              advice (no VAT) 

Tel:        01234 782284 

Mobile: 07901 845277 

(Radwell, Bedford) 

Barnes Tree Services 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

Trees reduced or removed  ~  all waste chipped on site and taken away 

NPTC qualified   ~      Fully insured 

Traditional family business  ~  Woodland management since 1980 

Ash logs always available for delivery 

Telephone:  Roger Barnes for a free quote on 01933 356205 

  Village Kitchens by Karen 

Formerly of Peter Crisp, Karen has now set  
up her own Kitchen & Bedroom Design. For a 
Supply Only or a Fully Project Managed     
Installation.  Quality Products with the Finest 
Workmanship. Free No Obligation Design & 

Quotation.    Email:vkbykaren@gmail.com 

          Covering Beds, Northants & Cambs 

07976 955976 or 01933 357890 

SPRING at SHARNBROOKMILL THEATRE      
16th – 21st MARCH  - ABIGAIL’S PARTY  The social get-together from hell!  
An hilarious, acerbic comedy by Mike Leigh; now booking. 
8th – 13th JUNE - MERRILY WE ROLL ALONG 
The thrilling and compelling Broadway fable:  Music & Lyrics By Stephen 
Sondheim; Book By George Furth. Originally directed on Broadway by Harold Prince; Or-
chestrations by Jonathan Tunick. Originally produced on Broadway by: Lord Grade, Martin 
Starger, Robert Fryer & Harold Prince, in association with Ruth Mitchell & Howard Haines. 
An amateur production in association with Joseph Weinberger Ltd 
 
BOOKING POINTS:  ABIGAIL’S PARTY  On-line www/sharnbrookmilltheatre.co.uk*;  
Sharnbrook Post Office (nb in person only) or Bedford Central Box Office* # 718112  NOW!  

10% discount for 10 or more (exc. Fri., Sat, and Charity nights.    #2 wheelchair posi-
tions, easier access seating: Rows A- C; hearing loop: Rows A-E. 
NB: MERRILY  WE ROLL ALONG:    Advance booking: on-line  only at www/
sharnbrookmilltheatre.co.uk NOW!   
 
OUSE VALLEY SINGERS - IN CONCERT  Do join us at Sharnbrook Mill Theatre, on Saturday 
28th March 2015 at 8 pm 
Tickets: £10 are now available from Sharnbrook Post Office, 
Brian Woodrow (01234) 349455 or Douglas Pope 01933 356974. 
Bar opens 7.00 pm. In aid of The Mill Theatre H&V ‘Warm Up’ Appeal’ 
   ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~                     
Please note: 
'Booking Points' has been so phrased as Abigail's Party is available now from all points, but 
Merrily....is only available on-line now, then ShPO and BCBO from 5 weeks before First 
Night. 
An experiment for 2015 to boost on-line bookings through The Mill's website! The same 
will apply for 'My Son Jack' in September and 'Parade', which replaces 'Titanic' (not now 
licensed for amateur production), in November.  
 
Re Merrily We Roll Along (as it was for Miss S, SE), it is a licence condition that full credits 
are published; long winded, I’m sorry, but obligatory! 
 
As you may know, Sharnbrook PO is under consultation and may close at the end of April
(?), with services expected to transfer to Sharnbrook News/NISA/Mr Gill. (Plans in p/cons. 
for adaptation) 
However, if closure is confirmed, The Mill Theatre has made provision, per our Chairman 
Douglas Pope, to transfer booking arrangements to 'Twinkle, Twinkle Baby Boutique' ,  65a 
-67 High Street, Sharnbrook, Bedford MK44 1PB [in person].  For info., not to be published 
(01234) 781077 <twinkletwinkleboutique.co.uk>. 
 
I hope news will be received in time/before early/mid March for appropriate publicity for 
inclusion in the April edition! 
 
Bedford Central Box Office,  currently at Tourist Information Centre, St Paul's Square, is 
planned to move to The Travel & Tourism Centre, Bedford Bus Station, Greyfriars,  Bed-
ford, I have been told by staff, from ' the end of February 2015' (rebuild progress per-
mitting!). I understand phone: 718112 and on-line will not change. 

Ukulele Review at Sharnbrook Village Hall 

Sharnbrook Bowls Club are giving a concert on Saturday 7th March at 7:30pm 

Tickets £10, including Fish and Chip supper. Bring your own drinks. 

Please contact Shirley on 781348 for tickets. 



Charity Furniture Store 

1 Brereton Road, Bedford.MK40 1HU 
 01234 352899 

 

 

 

 

Free local Collection/Delivery: Tuesdays & Fridays - Open Mon-Fri 9.30 to 4.00  

Furniture/electrical/white goods, donations gratefully received,  
soft furnishing subject to having a fire label 

Charitable  aims:  “offering work experience to adults with learning disabilities”  “alleviation of poverty” 
Charity No. 1091271   ♦    Affiliated to Royal Mencap   ♦    www.bedsgardencarers.org.uk  

 

Hand Sewn Curtains, Blinds and Accessories 

Made to Measure Service, finished to your exact requirements 

Contact Sarah Bunker on 01234 783220  or   07946 620821 

Website:  www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk    Email:  sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk 

Matt Poulter Plumbing & Heating 
 

       ♦   All plumbing & heating work       ♦   General property maintenance 
       ♦   Oil Boiler Installations                ♦   Gas boiler servicing &  repair 

Complete bathroom  design and installation, including tiling 

For a friendly reliable service and free estimate call Matt on 07974 212232 

Or 01234 824674 or email: mppoulter@gmail.com, 

www.poulterplumbing.co.uk 

  

K M Lovell 

General building  

      ♦   BLOCK PAVING 

      ♦   EXTENSIONS 

      ♦   ROOFING 

      ♦   PATIOS 

All work considered 
 

01234   782869 

 

 

   *    
 

 

 

Helen Dawkins LRPS 

 

01234  782265 
helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

   

  BLACK AND 

  WHITE 

  REVIVAL 

http://www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk/
mailto:sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk
mailto:helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk
http://www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk/


  

 

  James Lowe 
      BSc (Hons) 

    36a High Street 
    Oakley     Bedford     MK43 7RG 

       ♦   Architectural Design 
       ♦   Building Surveying 
       ♦   Construction 

    Tel:          01234 822248 
    Mobile:    07856753020 
    E-mail:    jl@jamesloweabc.co.uk 

 

 
  

Computer support,  

consultancy and 

maintenance 

for business or home 

www.allforit.co.uk 

Tel:  Clive Just  01234 783246 

 

Architectural Design 
Stephen Funge MCIAT 

stephen@architecturaldesign.co.uk 

Tel 01234 381304  ≈  Mob 07710 268372   

Planning and Building Regulations Applications 
Design and Project Management  ♦ Extensions  ♦ New Houses  ♦ Offices  ♦ Shops 

Call for a chat.      No obligation. 

 

 

 

Think about becoming a Parish Councillor 
  
Thursday 7th May is a very rare opportunity to vote on the same day in a Gen-
eral Election, a Mayoral election, a Borough Council election, a Referendum on 
policing and last but not least a Parish Council election.  It will be 16 years 
since there has been sufficient numbers of prospective Parish Council candi-
dates to force an election and this time we do not want to miss out.  The Parish 
Council has seven elected members and recently we have lost 2 councillors 
who have moved from the parish.  We are looking for new parishioners who are 
keen to become parish councillors.  We formally hold parish council meetings 
on Tuesday evenings, 6 times a year and the period of office is for 4 years.  If 
you feel passionately about Felmersham and Radwell and want to help influ-
ence the business of the parish council you will be most welcome to put your-
self forward.  If you are interested and would like to know more, contact any 
Parish Councillor or ring the current chairman, Peter Hartop on 782165. 
  
Peter Hartop – Felmersham & Radwell PC 

The Fel-Well Run 

We are delighted to introduce a new event to Felmersham and Radwell that we 

hope will become a regular date in our diaries. In September 2015 we propose to 

hold a 5km road race and 2km fun run for children to raise funds for the village 

and introduce up to 300 runners and their supporters to our beautiful Parish. 

Having attended the recent Parish Council meeting, we are thrilled to have the 

full support of our Councillors, along with the backing of the village school, so 

are now in contact with the Highways Agency, police and local landowners to 

confirm the most suitable route and date to ensure this event is run safely and 

without disruption to any of our residents. 

We are keen to involve as many people from the villages of Felmersham and 

Radwell as possible, whether as participants in the race or as volunteers to make 

this a great event and one we can all be proud of. We appreciate there is a huge 

amount of organisation involved to make this happen, so if you can spare an 

hour or two of your time to help or have any positive contribution to make 

please contact: 

Rosie and Marc Cheetham at 30 Marriotts Close Tel: 01234 781046 

Ian and Lisa Painter at 2 Marriotts Close Tel: 01234 783521 

Alternatively, you can email us at thefelwellrun@gmail.com 

We look forward to hearing from you and to seeing you all at the start line in 

September. 

http://www.allforit.co.uk/
mailto:thefelwellrun@gmail.com

